
 David,

Gold Tel will not exhaust our designated NPA/NNX's in the 360
area code for several years.

Gold Tel is in the process of turning up Mt Vernon Tandem
numbers (GTE failed to process the incoming trunks and are
expediting) and will complete the turn up by May 5, 2000. The
assigned NPA/NNX's in the Mt Vernon Tandem are:

360/559 Mt Vernon
360/558 Ferndale

Oak Harbor 360/622 from the Everett Tandem is not due until
11/7/2000; however will be up by 5/30/2000.

We also have been assigned 360/550 in Olympia. Our goal is to
have it up and working by 5/30/2000 (if US West does not delay
the order for no facilities).

Please accept Gold Tel's apology for the late response. Receipt
of the 4/18 fax was our first notification; which was sent to
our Corporate Headquarters; which was then forwarded to me.
Please direct any future inquiries directly to:

Pj Koller
Provisioning Manager
Gold Tel Corporation/subsidiary of IWBC.NET Corporation
8625 Evergreen Way Suite 215, Everett, WA 98208
Ph: 425/290-1800 X755  Fax: 425/290-1751


